
DRI 694 Caleb 
Prouty House 
Historic Relocation



DRI 694

• Owner: Stop & Shop 
Supermarket Company, 
LLC
• Applicant: Amelia 

Hambrecht
• Co-Applicant: Stop & 

Shop Supermarket 
Company, LLC
• Applicant’s Agent: 

Attorney Geoghan
Coogan



DRI 694: Project Locations: 15 Cromwell 
Lane and 187 Lagoon Pond Road, Tisbury







DRI 694

• Proposal: To partially 
dismantle and partially 
demolish the Circa 1838, 
MACRIS-listed, Caleb 
Prouty House and 
relocate it to a property 
on Lagoon Pond Road 
where it will be set on a 
new foundation and 
restored. 



DRI 694

Proposal Continued: 

• Chimneys will be demolished.
• Kitchen addition will be pulled 

off building. 
• Roof will be taken off. 
• House will be restored at 187 

Lagoon Pond Road
• Stop & Shop will compensate 

Hambrecht for the move and 
other work.





DRI 694: Key 
MACRIS 
Information
• Former owner Caleb Prouty 

worked for the U.S. Revenue 
Service, a precursor to the 
U.S. Coast Guard.

• Listing describes house as “an 
excellent local example of a 
moderately high-style Greek 
Revival style residence”.

• The Circa 1838 Caleb Prouty 
House withstood a fire in 1883 
that wiped out most of the 
buildings in the center of 
Vineyard Haven.





DRI 694: State 
of Exterior









Exterior



DRI 694: State of Interior



Interior



Interior



Interior



DRI 694: Planning 
Concern: 
Archaeology
• Stop & Shop Commissioned Public 

Archaeology Lab (PAL) to conduct an 
intense survey of 15 Cromwell Lane.

• Provided below ground foundations 
elements are not removed, PAL 
concluded the relocation project will 
not affect “significant intact 
archaeological deposits” on the site.

• Once project plans are finalized, PAL 
recommended archaeological 
surveying be done in areas to be 
disturbed at 187 Lagoon Pond Road. 



DRI 694: Planning 
Concern: Character 
and Identity

• Will the historical 
context of the house 
be diluted by the 
relocation?
• Should historical 

markers be placed if 
the house is 
relocated?



DRI 694: Planning 
Concern: Impact on 
Abutters
• Several abutters have 

expressed concern about the 
location proposed for the 
Caleb Prouty House, which is 
on a lot divided through an 
ANR reviewed and remanded 
by the Commission in 2023.



DRI 694 Planning Concern: Stormwater





DRI 694 Planning Concern: Stormwater



DRI 694: Special Planning Concern:  Two Location DRI


